
 
 

On March 31 you were  informed of a ''outbreak'' declaration by Public Health at the 

Wynfield  residence, as a staff member who tested positive attended the location while in 

COVID positive state. 

 

Mobile testing occurred on April 4, on April 6 it was learned that 2 of the three people served 

also tested positive. Their condition was stable. 

 

Today one of the two condition worsened, and has been transported to an hospital ICU. It is 

considered that incubation will be difficult and that the person is in a very critical condition. The 

family has been summoned as difficult decisions may need to be made. 

 

Please keep your thoughts and prayer for this individual and family, and as well for the other 

staff and clients affected. 

 

All of the rest of the staff have been tested and are negative. 

 

Regards, 

 

JC Legault 

President 

Terri Gray  

Executive Director 

 

 


